C of E Primary School





Issue: 8 Date of Issue: 20th November 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

COVID-19 Update

At Woodley C of E Primary School, we are doing all we can to keep the children and staff safe from COVID-19 as much as is reasonably practicable, to ensure we avoid any bubble closures.

So, to remind you of our current requirements:-

- If any members of your household display symptoms of COVID-19, they must isolate and arrange a test.
- Notify the school immediately.
- **Do not send your child to school** even if they are not displaying symptoms it is a risk to other children, adults and the continuity of the school if a child attends school with a member of their household displaying symptoms.
- If the result is positive, then the person should isolate for 10 days from when symptoms appeared.
- You must notify the school when a positive result is known and affects a child that attends our school. We will ask for sight of the test result.
- All other household members including your child must isolate from the point of symptoms of COVID being noticed
 for 14 days.
- We will ask for confirmation that your child is well before they can return to school.
- If the test result if negative, we will ask for sight of the result and your child can return to school.

We continue to monitor guidance from central Government. Our hope is that we can continue for as long as possible with minimum disruption to the education of the children.

Thank you so much to you all for your support.

Staffing Update

Miss Adkins has been asked to isolate by Track and Trace until Monday 30th November as a contact of a person with COVID-19. There is no risk to anyone in school. She is fit and well and will be working from home next week. She will be talking periodically to her children through TEAMS.

Reports

By now you should have received your child's Autumn report. If you have not received it, please check your junk mail. Please contact the school if you cannot find it.

Parent Governor Election

A big thank you to Clare Denley and Dylan Harvey, our two candidates. We are pleased to confirm that Clare Denley was voted in as Parent Governor. Dylan Harvey will also be joining the Governing Body as a Co-opted Governor.

Caterlink Survey

Wokingham Borough Council wants to ensure the pupils in our school are getting nutritious school meals. As part of the School Meals and Kitchen Management Contract, Caterlink continue to monitor the meal provision in our school. Caterlink are looking to gather feedback from parents and carers and would very much appreciate your time in completing this survey. Data will be used to continually improve the service.

Click here to take the survey

The next Friday Update will be Friday 27th November 2020. Email admin@wcofe.com if you have any questions or queries.

Date	Event	Notes
Week 23/11/2020	Remote parents evening	Information was sent home via ParentMail on 16th November 2020
01/12/2020	Christingle assembly	A link will be sent to you by Monday 7th December capturing the making of Christingles by Year 2 and 6, incorporating the assembly.
Week 30/11/2020	Remote parents evening	Information was sent home via ParentMail on 16th November 2020
Week 07/12/2020	KS1 Christmas Nativity	This will be recorded and a link sent to parents.
Week 07/12/2020	FS2 Tableau	This will be recorded and a link sent to parents.
14/12/2020	Flu Vaccinations	FS2 - Year 6
16/12/2020	Christmas Dinner	As in previous years, children may wear a Christmas jumper
18/12/2020	School breaks up 2.30pm	NO AIRFIELD CLUB

PTA News

Thankyou for all your continued support.

Our Bags2school collection raised £125. Thankyou for your kind donations.

Tea Towels. These are being delivered next week. Look out for notices for a date and information for collection.

Our next **Crisp Collection** is Friday 4th December. Please remember Pringles tubes only and to make the crisp packet bricks, more information is in the PTA recycling schemes on the school website under our PTA tab.

Scott Claydon's Challenge. Scott is continuing his amazing efforts. Please consider donating, as all money raised will be doubled by match funding by Microsoft. Currently the total is at £1564!! Please see the link for more information.



Check out our **PTA Tab** on the school website to find all our affiliated shopping links that have some lovely gift ideas for Christmas shopping, also our links to Easy Fundraising and Amazon Smile.

